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New Fairview Permit Flying Permit System  
 
The City of Costa Mesa’s model flying permit system is now in force. All persons who wish to fly at Fairview 
park must have a permit issued by the city and must abide by posted park rules and applicable AMA safety 
rules. Don’t forget to wear your laminated permit card on your upper body while flying. As of now there is no 
active policing of flyers to verify that they have permits. Hopefully, signs will be posted at the entrance to 
parking lots. If anyone is seen flying in a manner that violates AMA or Fairview field regulations, officers and 
members should politely advise the flyer, and if this doesn’t help, the only thing that can be done is to call 
the Park Ranger who may take action at this discretion. So far this hasn’t been necessary. 
 
Newsletter Inputs-Needed by 3rd Friday of Each Month- Repeat Request 
 

I read the newsletter of a Chino R/C club and was impressed. The editor had done a good job but also 
expressed that he needed inputs to keep the newsletter interesting and informative. As editor of Plane Rap I 
have the same needs for inputs.  This month I received  some inputs of interest to sailplane flyers (Yay).  I 
need to receive newsletter inputs, text and photos (if any),   by email or US mail by around the third Friday 
of each month. This gives me time to assemble a draft newsletter, get it to the Publisher, Mike Gaczkowski, 
and for Mike to finalize, print and e-mail it to all hands by around the first of the month. Send or phone 
inputs to me, Gary Gullikson, by e-mail ggullikson@socal.rr.com by phone (714) 539-8880 or by mail to 
10242 Parliament Ave, Garden Grove, CA 92840 
 

Articles of Interest  
 

Your editor is an avid reader of Model Aviation (AMA) and Model Airplane News. I also follow and contribute 
to RC Groups , E-Zone,  especially the Scale Electrics forum. I will make note of articles and forum 
“threads” of special interest to HSS members and include reference info in monthly Plane Rap issues. If you 
find articles or  
any other information that you think others would like to know about, please e-mail accurate and complete  
reference information to me,  Gary Gullikson,  ggullikson@socal.rr.com.  
 
Model Airplane News June 2007 
 
Page 
58  Kyosho Soarus 1600-ARF electric glider review 
76 Cermark Edge-ARF 540-E (And Katana-E) 
112 Make a Static Scale Propeller- ( Using old wooden IC prop blades) 
126 Tail Draggers & Tailwheels-How to 
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Membership Dues Are PAST Due!!!!    
 
Current and new HSS members who have not done so already are asked to download the application 
form off the HSS website (1hss.org), complete the form, make a copy of their AMA card and send the 
application, AMA card copy, and check for $20 in an envelope to Jim Hanson at the address shown on 
the application form. For those few who are not on the internet, please contact Jim Hanson by phone, at 
(949) 294-8365. 
 
Indoor Flying  
 
Jim Hanson told me that he just bought the little RTF Plantraco indoor flyer, transmitter etc in the carrying 
case.  I bought another kit for the Dare Marionette slow flyer. John Anderson has been flying with the 
Rogue Squadron for some time  . We will be visiting and flying indoors with the Rogue Squadron in the 
near future. 
 
For the  Monday indoor  flyers contact is Randy Heydon, 714-774-7562. The group now meets in the 
gymnasium and movie room of the First Church of the Nazarene in Anaheim on East Street just south of 
the 91 freeway on Mondays at noon or as otherwise scheduled.  
 
For the  Tuesday night flyers contact is Martin Nation, 714-757-9799 .They meet at 7pm at 915 E. Katella 
Avenue at Lewis Street in the Goldenwest Medical Center  
 
Ampeer Newsletter Links- Received by E-Mail  From Ken Meyers-( Good Stuff) 
 
Hi, 
 
The May 2007 Ampeer has been posted to http://members.aol.com/kmyersefo.  There is a direct link to 
the May issue on the homepage.Remember that 13 months of the Ampeer are online and can be found 
at http://members.aol.com/kmyersefo/ampeer.htm. 
 
Have you ever wondered how a LiPo, Emoli and M1 (A123) pack would compare in exactly the same 
application?   I have this information in  this month’s issue.  It is an exact, head-to-head comparison.  
Where are we now, and where are we going?  It is a sunny Michigan afternoon as I type this and I’m 
looking forward to our first EFO flying meeting of the year tomorrow, Saturday, April 21. 
 
Enjoy, 
Ken= 
 
Light Flight RC -   I have become friends with Dave Skovan of Light Flight RC having used some of the 
20mm  “ARC” inrunner brushless motors he imports from China  in my GWS Zero. Recently they have 
improved bearings and glues used in these inexpensive high performance motors and added a new line 
of 28mm motors Dave has good prices on  Spektrum receivers , Castle Creations speed controls and 
lots of other good stuff for sale online and accepts phone orders. At my suggestion, he plans to add PDF 
files on which of his ARC motors work with what gearbox and which gear ratios/props work with which 
typical 3D, warbird and sport models,  plus  “how to “ information on how to install and remove pinons  
and set up ARC  inrunners in different gearboxes.  Take a look:   http://www.lightflightrc.com:80/. 
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Lots of Airplane Pics  This  Month  
 
Rob Askegaard is our official HSS club photographer and has been dutifully sending me photos of HSS 
member’s models without much recognition or credit.  I asked Rob for some bio information and pics of 
him in action taking pictures. Here is his input: 

“I was born in Minneapolis and grew up in Northern Minnesota in the forest and lake country. I finished 
high school there and a couple years of college. Then I worked in an iron mine for two years before I 
decided to go back to school. I moved to So Cal in 1961 to finish school and went to work in the 
aerospace industry because I was nuts about airplanes and rockets. I worked for North American 
Aviation, McDonnell Douglas, Northrop, Boeing and a couple of electronic outfits.My main model 
interest is in electric RC scale event though I like any facet of scale modeling. I'm still a beginner with 
regard to flying skill but I hope to get better.The pictures attached are a 61" wingspan scratch built 
Heinkel He-100D which I  haven't flown yet, a 57" wingspan Beechcraft T-34 ARF which flies very well 
and my old used Kadet trainer that I'm learning on. I have several other projects in mind which are 
classified as unusual airplanes that most people aren't familiar with - I like somewhat obscure planes.” 

 

Our Intrepid Official HSS Photographer Rob Askegarrd in action 



HARBOR SOARING SOCIETY                                                                     PLANE RAP NEWSLETTER 

MAY 2007   PAGE 4 
 

   
Rob’s Kadet Trainer     Rob’s T-34 Mentor 
 

 
Rob’s Hienkel 1     Rob’s Heinkel 2 
 
Other Guy’s and  Models-Pics By Rob 
 

  
Mike and Moth         Dennis Mallet and Spit 
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Bruce and ME-262       (?) and Sposter ( Sorry Didn’t get name) 
 

 
Dennis and F-86       Mikes Moth in Full Flight 
 
 
( Ed: About Pics and Names, sometimes I don’t get full names to go with pics and/or names of planes, 
sometimes I lose caption info due  to my  mistakes in transferring and filing  e-mail text and attachments  
to my hard drive.  I’m learning editing stuff by doing and don’t mean to offend anybody.) 

 
 

GRADUATION DAY! 
 
On May 18th, nine students completed the Sea Scout/Harbor Soaring Society’s Design-Build Course. 
Five students were able to attend the final session which featured a panel of students who presented 
their final project to an audience including proud parents and equally proud mentors John H. Anderson , 
HSS General Director and Berkeley Green, Sea Base Programs Director (an HSS flyer as well). Also in 
attendance was David Wittington, HSS Vice President - checking up on us with a watchful eye (he is our 
safety officer!). Each student articulately explained his research (magazines/internet); design 
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GRADUATION DAY! (continued) 
  
(paper/foam gliders); plan preparation (design, pattern, and appearance drawings) and building 
(foam/epoxy/e-power components). After the presentations, each student charged his craft and 
successfully launched it within the classroom to the surprise and enthusiastic applause of all! 
Congratulations to all our students. We look forward to you joining us soon at the Fairview Field…as 
fellow flyers! 
 
PS: Editior, I am about half done designing/building/redesigning/finishing  my P-26 Peashooter model for 
the E-Zone Scale Aircraft forum build-off contest . I can appreciate the thought and effort the sea scouts 
put into their projects and what they learned in the process.  I can now appreciate the skills  andt effort 
model airplane, power system, and R/C  systems developers have put into our hobby. Watching the 
newsreels from the 30’s to the 60’s on U-Tube will show how far we’ve come over the years of 
continuous fun and excitement in this great hobby . 

                   Congratulations  To Kids and Leaders !! 
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Yay!!! Some Sailplane Contest  Results Info: 

 

Contest Results for: HSS APRIL 2007    
Date: APRIL 1 2007        
           

ID Class Name RD 1 RD 2 RD 3 RD 4 
RD 
5 Total 

Norm 
by 
Contest 

 

4 R TONY GTIERREZ 205 567 191 367  1,330 412  
3 R MIKE MORJOSEPH 385 386 343 1,000  2,114 654  
1 R ROSS THOMAS 252 1,000  577  1,828 566  
2 R JOHN KRUG 1,000 404 1,000 828  3,232 1,000  

 

Contest Results for: HSS MINI F3J     
Date: MARCH 3 2007        
           

ID Class Name RD 1 RD 2 RD 3 RD 4 RD 5 Total 

Norm 
by 
Contest 

 

4 R TOM COPP 1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000 5,000 1,000  
5 R MIKE MORJOSEPH 1,000 1,000 320 1,000 1,000 4,320 864  
3 R MIKE REGAN 695 977 1,000 691 914 4,277 855  
1 R BEN CLERX 654 553 975 859 981 4,022 804  
2 R MIKE SHERDAN 831 974 334 507 790 3,436 687  
6 R JOHN KRUG 688 147 373 513 843 2,564 513  
7 R ANDY SHCARON 621 513 109 448 728 2,419 484  
8 R MARK KARGUL 394 404 195 402 802 2,197 439  
9 R MITCHELL KARGUL 547 167 263 524 210 1,711 342  

 
 
 Upcoming Events 
Ø Sunday May 6 – Easy Glider contest.  
Ø Saturday May 26 – Philly Dog Fun Fly and swap meet. 
Ø Saturday June 16 – RES / Wood crafter contest. 
Ø Thursday July 5 6:30 pm – Club meeting at Napa Valley Pizza & Pasta  
                            2278 Newport Blvd., Costa Mesa  
 
Hot Links 
 
Here is a link we might want to list in our news letter and post on our web site for those club 
members interested in indoor models. http://www.airmidimicros.com/index.htm 

 
Links to E-Zone Thread on Old Model Airplane Newsreels on U-tube: 

 
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=slwnO2YTelQ&eurl= 

 
Link to E-Zone Thread on Head Mount for Camera   

 
http://www.rcgroups.com/forums/showthread.php?t=675078#post7319165 
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May 3rd 2007 Meeting Notice   
 

Club meetings are at!  7:30 pm, 1st Thursday of each month at the Newport sea base at 1931 west coast 
highway, Newport Beach.   
 

Directions:  Take anything to Coast Highway in Newport Beach.  Go East on Coast Highway several 
blocks East of Newport Blvd.  It is adjacent to the UC Irvine/Orange Coast College sailing facility.  There 
is a parking lot in front of the building, and an additional public parking lot a short block up from the 
corner of Coast Highway and Tustin Avenue (City of Newport not City of Tustin).  Some metered parking 
is also available on Coast Highway. Warning, do not park in business lots such as Ardels or Taco Bell.  
They have observers to prevent improper parking. 
 
 
 [ 
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Classified Ad 
 
Tim Beegan, HSS Member: Do you have a need for machine work? I can do small parts for R/C planes. 
Call me at (949) 646-6285 or see me at the field for consulting. 
 
 
HSS Sponsors 
 
The following companies are the proud sponsors of Harbor Soaring Society.  They give us special offers, 
and make contributions to our Adopt-A-School program.  In return, please support them, and mention 
that you saw them advertised in the HSS Plane Rap newsletter. 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

COMPOSITE SPECIALTIES 
F3X.COM 

IMPORTERS OF WORLD CLASS 
F3B/F3F/F3J COMPETITION 

SOARING MACHINES 
Tom Copp      (949) 645-7032    tom@f3x.com 
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HARBOR SOARING SOCIETY OFFICERS FOR 2007 
 
President Jim Hanson (949) 294-8365 tog4rc@pacbell.net 
Vice President David Whittington (949)514-0385 nsansone@hotmail.com 
Treasurer Jim Hanson (949) 294-8365 tog4rc@pacbell.net 
Secretary John Anderson (714)963-5838 a71673.1300@netzero.net 
Contest Coordinator Tom Copp (949)645-7032 tom@f3x.com 
Safety Officer David Whittington (949)514-0385 nsansone@hotmail.com 
Assistant Safety Officer Karl Hawley  (714)963-5838 www.1hss.org 
Editor Gary Gullikson  (714) 539-8880 ggullikson@socal.rr.com  
Publisher Mike Gaczkowski  (949)582-9390 mgaczkowski@cox.net  
Winch Engineer Karl Hawley (949)574-9379 www.1hss.org  
Webmaster Don Knight  (714)719-2661 dknight@harborsoaringsociety.net  
Assist. Webmaster Berkeley Green  (949)370-2755 AMA826255@gmail.com  
General Director John Anderson   (949)723-1556 a71673.1300@netzero.net  
LSF Coordinator Jeff Donoh  (562)868-2190 jdonoho@ellisonsc.com  
Field Marshal  Karl Hawley  (949)574-9379 www.1hss.org 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

CLUB MEETINGS ARE  AT! 7:30 PM, ON THE 1ST THURSDAY OF EACH MONTH AT THE 
NEWPORT SEA BASE AT 1931 WEST COAST HIGHWAY, NEWPORT BEACH.  SEE OUR 
NEW WEB SITE AT WWW.HARBORSOARINGSOCIETY.NET FOR A BRIGHT NEW CLUB 
IMAGE.  OUR OTHER WEB SITE CAN STILL BE VIEWED AT WWW.1HSS.ORG .  BOTH 
FEATURE THE LATEST NEWS, THE COLOR ISSUE OF PLANE RAP, PHOTOS, AND MORE. 


